
Dear Okwui Enzewor 
Organizer, 56th Venice Biennale 
8 May 2015 
 

I live in a faraway place, one to which it is quite difficult, if 
not impossible, to get messages on a reliable basis – and thus I can 
fully understand why Samson Kambalu failed to get a message 
through to me concerning his exhibition at the 56th Venice 
Biennale (something like this: “I’ll be using your open letter to 
Gianfranco Sanguinetti dated 20 December 2013 in my piece titled 
Sanguinetti Breakout Area. Just thought you’d like to know”). 

I can also understand why Mr. Kambalu used my letter, 
which expressed my displeasure with working directly with Mr. 
Sanguinetti and my desire to terminate that relationship with him. 
Without my letter, indeed, without a gigantic wall-mounted 
reproduction of it (see attached images), the other contents of 
Sanguinetti Breakout Area – which appear to be copyrighted 
images of Guy Debord, Alice Becker-Ho and others, taken by 
people other than Mr. Kambalu – would be without context and 
perfectly nonsensical. 
 And so I hate to spoil the party by pointing out that my letter 
to Mr. Sanguinetti is not reproduced in full, but is used as a 
backdrop for various unrelated pictures (once again: see attached 
images), and so cannot be read and understood as it was written. 
Thus, I request that you remove this reproduction and my name 
from both Sanguinetti Breakout Area and the Venice Biennale 
within a reasonable period of time, which I take be three days. 
 I will check back with you at that time to see what progress 
you’ve made in heeding my humble request. 
 
 Thank you, 
 Bill Brown 
 New York City 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 


